

Week 38 Newsletter June 7, 2023



Congratulations Graduates!

Greetings Holy Family,

This is our final newsletter of the 2022-2023 school year! Your next newsletter will be mid-summer.

Last night we sent forth our awesome 8th grade class. What a blessing they have been to our community this year and throughout their time at HFS. We wish them well!

Our last two days of school will be an event. There is field day tomorrow (see more information below) and then our final day of school with mass and our goodbye assembly. I hope that many of you will be able to join us for both days, or at least bits and pieces.

It has been an honor accompanying you on the journey that has been 2022-2023. I look forward to another awesome year at HFS starting in the fall.

Our school office will remain open next week to wrap up the school year. Administrative services will be available in a limited capacity throughout the summer. Email me if anything comes up that you will need assistance.

God bless you all, Mrs. Day

Upcoming Events

Check out the June Calendar Here are a few highlights:

- June 7 Ice cream truck 2-4
- June 8 Field Day & Uniform Exchange
- June 9 Last Day of School

Hot Topics:

- → Field Day TOMORROW
- → Ice cream truck TODAY 2-4

School Announcements:

2023-2024 Enrollment

All contracts and forms ARE PAST DUE.

If you are planning to return next year please use the link below to complete your pending enrollment items. Please do not depart for summer without completing this task!

Here is the link for the SchoolAdmin portal: https://hfsauburn.schooladminonline.com/portal

Field Day - TOMORROW

Students are invited to wear their Spirit Wear and/or school colors tomorrow.

Students will get WET! Towels and/or extra clothes may be a good ideas

It should also be warm - dress for the weather. <u>Dress code for shoes applies for tomorrow - tennis/athletic shoes only please.</u>

Lunch will be provided by our Parent Club - hot dogs - THANK YOU PARENT CLUB

Any parents that want to be part of Field Day are welcome to hang out and/or help out.

- 8:30-9:00 station set-up
- 9:00-11:25 station rotations
- 11:30-12:35 Lunch and recess
- 12:35-1:00 "Carnival" set-up
- 1:00-2:30 Free play "Carnival" (two groups with a middle school tug-of-war in between!)
- 2:30-2:50 Clean-up!

We are having snow cones and need help to source 50 lbs of bagged ice. Contact Mrs. Day or Mrs. Patrick if you are able to help*

LAST DAY - FRIDAY

Join us for our end of the year mass at 8:30 and then stay for our goodbye/moving up assembly. Both events will take place in the church.

Dismissal is right after our assembly, approximately 10:20.

June Students of the Month

These students will receive their certificate during our end of the year assembly on Friday after mass.

Shhh...don't spoil the surprise!

During the short month of June we highlight students who are exemplifying being Mindful Individuals who show respect for God, self, and others.

Pre-kindergarten - Carter

1st grade - Tessa & Xavier

2nd grade - Mariam & Truitt

3rd grade - Amelia & Kiran

4th grade - Augustine & Emily

5th grade - Cate & Georgia

6th grade - Bon & Ava

7th grade - Angelo & Norah

8th grade - Olive & Justus (given out at the graduate brunch yesterday)

Athletics Update - Register Now for Holy Family School Soccer Program!

Registration for the Holy Family School soccer program is NOW open. We encourage you to register early as spots are limited and fill up quickly. If you register before August 2nd, you will receive a special discount rate. We recommend registering as soon as possible to secure a spot for your child.

The program is open to both girls and boys for the upcoming fall season. This is a wonderful chance for your child to develop their soccer skills, foster teamwork, and create lasting memories with their peers.

To register, please visit the <u>Auburn Parks and Recreation website</u> and follow their registration process. Be sure to indicate Holy Family School as your child's school affiliation. Once you register, please be sure to email me, Mr. Chris Csonka, at <u>athleticdirector@hfsauburn.com</u> to confirm your registration. That way, I can ensure that we are all placed on the same team.

Practices will be held once or twice per week, with specific days and times determined by coach availability. The soccer sessions will take place at Auburn Parks and Recreation's "Game Farm," a wonderful facility that offers a safe and conducive environment for our students to develop their skills.

Additionally, I wanted to extend an invitation to parents who may be interested in volunteering as coaches for our sports programs. If you have a passion for sports and would like to contribute your time and expertise, please contact me and let me know. Kindly provide the sports you would be willing to coach so I can make a note and reach out to you when the need arises.

If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to reach out to me. I can be contacted via email at athleticdirector@hfsauburn.com or through text message at 253-343-8999.

Photos

Please share photos with us at photos@hfsauburn.com. In your message, include your grade level and at which event the pictures were taken.

Parent Club News

Upcoming Events

- >> Ice Cream Truck June 7
- >> Field Day lunch June 8
- ➤ Uniform Exchange June 8

Parent Club Statements

Your Parent Club Final Statement is again enclosed in today's Wednesday envelope. All fees are due now. Please see Mrs. Brock in the office to make your final payment.

Scrip Store

The SCRIP Store will be open one last time this year on THURSDAY AFTERNOON 1:30pm until 3:15pm. See this week's flyer for more information.

Used Uniform Exchange

Thank you to Mrs. Melissa Patrick for again organizing our Used Uniform Exchange. She will have the Used Uniforms available for exchange on Thursday, June 8th from 1:00pm until 3:30pm, so bring in your clean used Uniforms and make an Exchange!

Attention Parents:

Room Parents wanted for next year! Room parents are essential for helping organize classroom parties for Halloween, Christmas and Valentine's Day! At least 1 room parent is needed for each class! Primary room parents needed for PK, 4th & 6th. Secondary room parents needed for PK, 1st, 2nd, 4th, 5th, 6th. If interested please email Melissa Patrick memamo77@msn.com

Development Office News

High Hopes Auction - UPDATE

Time to dust off the bell bottoms, leisure suits, disco suits and platform shoes! The theme for the 2024 HFS High Hopes Auction will be the 1970's.

Still a few 2024 Auction lead positions available. Please use the link below to sign up. Work will not start until fall 2023 but would like to secure the leads now. The team member positions will open for sign-ups in the fall.

Kids Day June 23rd

Holy Family School will have a booth at the Kids Day on June 23rd at Les Gove Park. This is a great event with lots of fun, games and food for the kids. If you do attend, please stop by our booth and get an HFS rubber duck! It would be great if you wore your HFS shirts while you are at the park, to help advertise HFS. If you are interested in helping out at the booth between 11-4pm, please reach out to Gretchen.

Annual Campaign - UPDATE

Still time to make your Annual Campaign donation if you have not yet done so. You can send a check/cash to the HFS office or use the online portal found at: Annual Campaign - Holy Family School (givelynow.com)

Holy Family Parish News

Vacation Bible School 2023

Mark your calendars! Twists & Turns VBS 2023 is coming to Holy Family this summer July 10th - 14th! In order to make our program successful this year we will need volunteers. If you can help full or part time, we have many ways to be involved to suit your schedule and interests. At this time, we would like to gather as many volunteers (sixth grade through adult) as possible so that we know how many children we can accommodate in our program ages 3 (potty-trained) through fifth grade. Please call Lindsay Carter at 253-833-5130 or e-mail lcarter@holyfamilyauburn.org, for more information. Registration forms are included in the Wednesday envelope today along with volunteer Forms.

Holy Family Parish Rummage Sale

The Holy Family Parish Rummage Sale is scheduled for Friday June 30th through Sunday July 2nd. Start saving items! Plan to help with setting up or working the sale from Monday June 26th through Sunday July 2nd. Contact Sue at 253-350-1874 or Katie 253-939-2315 to sign up to volunteer. This event is coordinated by Holy Family Women's Society and supported by the Knights of Columbus. Please see the enclosed flyer for more information.

Enclosures/Attachments

Dippy's Ice Cream Truck Scrip News SCRIP Order Form